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March 16, 2023 
 
 
Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P. O. Box 47250  
Olympia, Washington  98504-7250 
 
RE: Condition 14. d. On-bill Repayment/Financing Program 
 Docket UE-190334  
 
Dear Amanda Maxwell:   
 
On March 25, 2020, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 
entered Order 09 Rejecting Tariff Sheets; Approvinga and Adopting Partial Multiparty 
Settlement Stipulation; Resolving Contested Issues; Authorizing and Requiring Compliance 
Filing (Order 09) in the above-referenced docket. Order 09, among other things, required Avista 
Corporation d/b/a Avista Utilities (Avista) to propose an on-bill repayment/financing program 
for small business and residential programs to the Energy Efficiency Advisory Group (EEAG) 
and, if Avista and the EEAG reach agreement on program terms and design, file the programs 
with the Commission.1 
 
On June 1, 2021, Avista filed with the Commission its tariff revision adding an On-Bill 
Repayment Program to Schedule 90 in UE-210399 and Schedule 190 in UG-210400.  

Commission Staff (Staff) reviewed the filings provided by Avista dated June 1, 2021, and finds 
that it contains sufficient detail with respect to an on-bill repayment program. Therefore, Staff 
believes that the filing complies with the Commission’s Order 09, entered March 25, 2020. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jennifer Snyder, Regulatory Analyst, Conservation and Energy Planning  

 
1 UE-190334 Order 09; Appendix A;Condition 14.d. 


